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Police Service of Scotland

Community Council meeting



We’re working hard to keep people safe across Scotland – tell us what matters to you in your community, please take our online public consultation: www.scotland.police.uk/yourviewcounts
North Berwick Community Council Meeting

Date of Meeting:  Tuesday 1st February 2022
Foreword:

During the period of the last report there have been several incidents of note. 

I am aware that there may be more incidents but, due to the nature of these, or ongoing investigations, I cannot give full details.

They are broken down in terms of the agreed priorities for the ward.

Ward Priorities

1. Road Safety

· On Saturday 8th January, it was reported to police that eggs were being thrown at East Lothian Gritter truck in North Berwick.  Police attended but no trace of youths involved.

· On Saturday 22nd January, a male was charged with various road traffic offences whilst driving on East Road, North Berwick.
2. Antisocial Behaviour

· In the early hours of Sunday 16th January, police received various calls to Law View, North Berwick with regards to a male shouting and swearing within the street. Police attended and located male where he continued his antisocial behaviour.  Male was conveyed to police custody and charged accordingly. 
· On Friday 14th January, it was reported to police that persons had rung the door bell and then were throwing items at a house in St Baldred’s Road, North Berwick.  Persons stopped whilst incident being reported.  No further incidents and no damage.  

· On Friday 14th January, police received a report of youths having thrown eggs at a vehicle on Dunbar Road.  Police attended however no trace of youths.
3. Housebreaking

4. Parking

· 67 parking tickets were issued by the East Lothian Parking wardens in North Berwick during the month of November.
· 103 parking tickets were issued by the East Lothian Parking wardens in North Berwick during the month of December.

CAPP

CAPP MEETINGS HAVE BEEN CANCELLED UNTIL FURTHER NOTICE
Other Incidents of note / relevant Community Council information

· In the evening of Monday 10th January, police were made aware of a possible unexploded bomb on the beach at Canty Bay.  Daylight the following day EOD attended who advised it was just a large lump of metal. 

· Police were informed on Thursday 13th January that the window of a campervan parked in Rhodes Park, was smashed sometime during the night.  Details taken and enquiries ongoing.
· On Thursday 13th January, it was reported to police that theft of fuel occurred at Dalrymple Service Station.  Enquiries ongoing whether this was a theft or a genuine error.

· On Wednesday 26th January 2022 a door window was smashed at a property in Westgate. Enquiries ongoing.

· On Wednesday 26th January 2022 a car window was smashed while vehicle was parked within driveway on Duff Court. Enquiries ongoing. 

· In the early hours of the 30th January 2022 a car wing mirror was damage while vehicle was parked secure and unattended in Quality Street, North Berwick. Also 2 x barrel planters were knocked over in the High Street, North Berwick. Enquiries ongoing.  

Feedback from meeting
Please e-mail any feedback to:

NorthBerwickCoastalCPT@Scotland.pnn.police.uk
OR

Douglas.Kerr@Scotland.pnn.police.uk
OR

Marco.Crolla@Scotland.pnn.police.uk
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